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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JULY 26, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 
 
Correspondence 
(1) 23 submissions, March 7 to April 11, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning 

Amendment, Official Community Plan Amendment, and Development Permit 
for 671, 685 & 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue (Received after the 
close of the March 6, 2023 public hearing) 

(2) 2 submissions, July 19 and 24, 2023, regarding Urban Forest Management 
Plan 

(3) July 19, 2023, regarding “Fw: Speeding Traffic creating Hazzardous 
Crosswalk” 

(4) St. Stephen’s Anglican Church, July 21, 2023, regarding “Comment on 
Ambleside LAP” 

(5) July 24, 2023, regarding “2195 Gordon Avenue” 
(6) July 26, 2023, regarding “Request for Inclusive and Fully Enclosed 

Playground in West Vancouver” 
(7) July 26, 2023, regarding Access Road Maintenance 
(8) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Design Review Committee meeting 

June 15, 2023; Board of Variance hearing June 21, 2023; and Code of Conduct 
Committee meeting July 10, 2023 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
(9) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),  

July 21, 2023, regarding “Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Government of 
Canada launches online consultation for the Safe Long-Term Care Act” 

Responses to Correspondence 
No items. 
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impossible, congested intersection at Taylor Way and Marine Dr.?? 
Greed seems to be taking precedence over healthy, happy and safe 
living standards!! 
It is suicidal trying to merge into the Taylor Way traffic as one is coming 
out on Clyde Ave. I suppose you’re waiting until we have a couple of 
fatal traffic accidents before anything is done!! 
Kudos to you Scott Snider and Linda Watt (and Lambur and Cassidy) for 
suggesting further consultation with the public. Perhaps Larco should 
build a couple low-cost housing developments in the vicinity of Sager 
and Gambioli’s neighbourhoods and see how they like it!! Please don’t 
allow the next thing to be a “pot shop”!!! West Vancouver used to be 
such a wonderful community! 

., 
West Vancouver, B.C. 
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Presentation to Mayor and Council / July 17, 2023 

Mr. Mayor and Council


My name is

I have lived in West Vancouver for the ,


As an  I continue to have an interest in 
development and construction in my neighbourhood and its impact on our 
Urban Forest.


Some of us here have argued for up to 10 years without success for a 
reasonable tree protection bylaw.


Given the accelerating climate crisis and the urgent need for action I am 
very thankful that you will now consider an effective tree protection bylaw 
that will protect trees 20 cm in diameter and larger instead of the current 
75 cm diameter and larger which was totally ineffective. Likewise the goal 
of a 52% tree canopy is equal important


While these two aspects of the Urban Forest Management Plan proposal 
present great progress, the suggestion that payment in lieu or replacement 
trees could be accepted when protected trees can not, or do not want to 
be saved, is extremely problematic.


 have shown me how sensitivity to 
overall site context, existing topography and vegetation are essential to 
responsible home design, particularly in our unique hillside setting.


Today the vast majority of homes built are spec homes with focus on ease 
of construction and little concern for site topography and existing 
vegetation.


Home size, and as much panoramic view as possible are often the key 
drivers.


As a result, topography is massively manipulated to make house 
construction as efficient as possible. The site is often excavated, or grades 
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manipulated, from property line to property line. Trees seldom survive this 
process.


Offering the payment in lieu or replacement tree alternative will be highly 
attractive, no penalty is too high when it furthers the primary goals of the 
spec house construction.


I strongly suggest you do not offer this alternative given the high price we 
all will pay for the subsequent destruction of our mature tree cover.


Instead, I suggest we tighten the design and approval process and unload 
some of the cost of protecting our precious urban forest resource on the 
developer through the following actions.


A  No cutting of protected trees, no site clearing, grade reconfiguration or 
    excavation before an official Predesign Meeting.


B  The developer brings a professionally prepared tree survey and his 
     preliminary design for the proposed home including ancillary buildings, 
     driveway configuration etc. to this meeting.


C  Staff may request modification to secondary structures, driveway 
     configuration, patios etc. to retain protected trees.


D  An updated zoning bylaw may even allow minor setback variations to

     retain protected trees. 

E  A binding agreement is reached as to which protected trees must be

    retained.


F  The developer is to hire a professional arborist to put in place measures

     that ensure that these agreed to protected trees will actually survive the

     construction process.


G  And finally a bond of significant size is to be posted by the developer to

     guarantee  that the agreement is adhered to.


In conclusion I would like to thank you again for considering the protection 
of trees 20 cm in diameter and larger, a most important step.
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ST. STEPHEN’S CHURCH 885 22nd Street 

The Anglican Church of Canada West Vancouver, B.C. 

V7V 4C1 

Telephone: 604.926.4381 
Email: 

st.stephenswv@shawlink.ca 
www.ststephenschurch.ca 

District of West Vancouver Mayor & Council July 21, 2023 

750 17th Street 

West Vancouver, BC 

V7V 3T3 

Re: Ambleside Local Area Plan (LAP) Engagement Summary, Proposed Framework, and 

Next Steps (File: 2520-17) 

Dear Mayor and Council: 

We at St. Stephen’s Anglican Church (885 22nd St) are excited to see the Ambleside LAP 

continue to progress forward. Staff’s work on this to-date has been undertaken with care and 

dedication to the community and we would like to thank and commend them on their efforts in 

developing this Proposed Framework. While we appreciate all of the efforts made, when it 

comes to the redevelopment potential of our property, we have concerns with some 

possible limitations of “Framework Number 6 - Guide Community Use and Housing 

Objectives”. We ask you to consider that there be additional room for density in cases 

where a development includes a community or public assembly use as well as new rental 

housing. 

As you are likely aware, our facility is nearing the end of its useful life and will require costly 

repairs in the very near future, including stained glass window maintenance/replacement, a new 

roof, and other major structural repairs which the Church cannot afford. As such, we are 

exploring the option of redeveloping the property with a brand new church facility along with the 

addition of market rental housing above to help secure the longevity of the Church, offset 

financial burdens, and provide a beautiful new space for the community to enjoy. 

We appreciate the intent conveyed in item B of Framework Number 6, however, it 

unintentionally prioritizes the development of rental housing over community and public 

assembly uses based on highest and best use principles which then discourages the inclusion 

of uses like a church in future redevelopment. If we value these community uses, then there 

needs to be an intentional effort to preserve these meaningful spaces that help build community. 



Our concern is that Framework Number 6 currently does not take into consideration the unique 

community space needs that a facility like a church requires. Churches require larger footprints 

of space at the ground level because of the need for spaces like a sanctuary, administration or 

office space, multi-purpose community gathering spaces and more parking than residential 

uses. This design represents a sizable portion of the ground floor area of a project and when all 

factored together adds additional construction costs for recreating our church than compared to 

a purely residential focused development. Ultimately, buildings with community and public 

assembly uses are designed and look differently than purely residential rental ones. Policy 

should then reflect when community and residential uses are combined. 

We have conducted several feasibility studies and have found that at minimum, the density 

required to redevelop the property is 2.75 FAR when public assembly or community use is 

contemplated at the ground level in addition to the market rental housing above. This would also 

allow us to stay within the maximum height limit of up to six storeys. With rising construction 

costs, increases to interest rates, and the subsequent cost of borrowing, other similar facilities 

like St. Stephen’s will likely have similar concerns. Anything less than 2.75 FAR will not 

generate enough market density for the necessary reinvestment into the Church space nor meet 

the threshold we need to establish new operational seed funding for the Church which is all 

enabled by having rental housing. 

St. Stephen’s Church has been an important part of this community since 1913, and we hope to 

continue to remain here for decades to come. We hope staff and council see the merits in this 

and suggest that the language from option B of Framework Number 6 be amended from:  

Consider rezoning applications for up to 4-storeys and 1.6 FAR where residential-only, 

or up to 6 storeys and 2.5 FAR in total where community use, and/or public assembly, 

and/or inclusion of rental housing is provided.  

To: 

Consider rezoning applications for up to 4-storeys and 1.6 FAR where residential-only, 

or up to 6 storeys and 2.5 FAR in total where 100% rental housing is provided and 2.75 

FAR in total where community use, and/or public assembly, and/or rental housing is 

provided. 

We are confident you know the importance of maintaining uses that are an integral part of the 

community, such as our church, which has a long legacy and has impacted thousands of lives in 

our community. We hope you will consider this amendment prior to staff implementing the next 

steps of the LAP Framework.  



Should you wish to discuss this further, please contact the undersigned. 

Best,  

Kenneth Vinal 

Rector, St. Stephen’s Anglican Church 

rectorststephenswv@gmail.com 
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(Please keep phone number off public record BUT do contact me if you'd like more details or further 
information. thx.) 



(7)



Engineering Operations Dispatch  |  District of West Vancouver 
e:  dispatch@westvancouver.ca 
t: 604-925-7100  |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil-Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 

From: 
Sent: Friday, June 2, 2023 5:36 PM 
To: Dispatch <dispatch@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: 

Hello Jan, 

I phoned following this email, left a message, and never heard back.  , our only access road, has 
deteriorated even more since my last email.  They are again working on  and it seems cost efficient to repave 

 at the same time.  No one has ever contacted me re the situation and I truly believe that after  of 
paying taxes, we should have relatively decent road access to our home.  It is embarassing, and many people coming to 
see us, make comment about the street. 

Regards, 

From: Dispatch <dispatch@westvancouver.ca> 
Sent: Thursday, March 23, 2023 7:39 AM 
To: 
Subject:  

Good Morning

Thank you for your email.  Did you follow up with the Road Supervisor at the number given? 

       If you wish to follow up you may call 604-925-7144 and leave a message for the Supervisor to call you back. 

Kind regards, 

Jan Simmons 
Engineering Operations Dispatch  |  District of West Vancouver 
e:  dispatch@westvancouver.ca 
t: 604-925-7100  |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil-Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 
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From: 
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 5:14 PM 
To: Dispatch <dispatch@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: 

Hello, 

Following up on the below email, our portion of , otherwise known as , continues to 
deteriorate.  As this is not a lane but the only access to these homes on , it seems very important 
that the road is maintained in a drivable condition.  It would be wonderful if someone could respond to let us know 
when this would be possible. 

Thank you very much for your kind attention to this matter. 

Regards, 

From: Dispatch <dispatch@westvancouver.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 7:47 AM 
To: 
Subject: RE: 

Good morning

Thank you for your e-mail which has been received by the District of West Van Non-Emergency Dispatch office.  A Work 
Order has been created for the Roads Supervisor, Rob Harrington, to attend and assess the condition of the lane.  He will 
be in contact in due course.  If you wish to follow up you may call 604-925-7144 and leave a message for the Supervisor 
to call you back. 

Kind regards, 

Jan SImmons 
Engineering Operations Dispatch  |  District of West Vancouver 
e:  dispatch@westvancouver.ca 
t: 604-925-7100  |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. We recognize and 
respect them as nations in this territory, as well as heir historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial.
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From: 
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2023 4:59 PM 
To: Dispatch <dispatch@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: 

Hello, 

Since , we have lived at , otherwise known as .  This is not a lane as 
there is no other access by car.  During these past , our street has deteriorated drastically with rollercoaster 
bumps and holes in the blacktop.  Never once during these  has the road ever been improved.  As my car is very 
ordinary and not a truck or SUV type vehicle, I must now drive very slowly and to the right side of the road to avoid my 
tires becoming damaged. 

There is major work currently being done on , right outside our street, and it would seem practical and cost 
effective to resurface  at the same time.  Naturally, it could be fixed at any time but it does seem more 
cost effective with all the machinery close at hand. 

Thank you for your kind attention to this matter. 

Regards, 
Homeowner @ , West Vancouver  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1) s. 22(1) s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



(8)(a)























JUNE 21, 2023 BOARD OF VARIANCE HEARING MINUTES M-1
5637654v1

THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
BOARD OF VARIANCE HEARING MINUTES 

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 21, 2023 

BOARD MEMBERS: Chair L. Radage and Members J. Elwick, D. Simmons,  
and R. Yaworsky attended the hearing via electronic communication facilities. 
Absent: Member S. Abri. 

STAFF:  P. Cuk, Board Secretary; T. Yee, Building Inspector; and N. Shokar, 
Legislative Services Clerk, attended the hearing via electronic communication facilities. 

1. Call to Order

The hearing was called to order at 5 p.m.

2. Introduction

Staff introduced the Board Members and described the hearing procedure.

3. Confirmation of the Agenda

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the June 21, 2023 Board of Variance hearing agenda be approved as
circulated.

CARRIED 

4. Adoption of the May 17, 2023 Minutes

Chair Radage referred to the minutes of the Board of Variance hearing held on
May 17, 2023.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the May 17, 2023 Board of Variance hearing minutes be adopted as
circulated.

CARRIED 

5. Time Limit of Board of Variance Orders

Chair Radage read out the following statement regarding Time Limit of Order
Approving a Variance and noted that the time limit applied to each application
approved by the Board:

Pursuant to section 542(3) of the Local Government Act, if a Board of Variance
orders that a minor variance be permitted from the requirements of the bylaw,
and the Order sets a time limit within which the construction of the building or
structure must be completed, and the construction is not completed within that
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time, the permission of the Board terminates and the bylaw applies. Further, if 
that construction is not substantially started within 2 years after the Order was 
made, or within a longer or shorter time period established by the Order, the 
permission of the Board terminates and the bylaw applies. 

6. Application 23-024 (5866 Eagle Island)

Staff confirmed the following requested variances regarding an accessory
building:
a) 0.34 m to Minimum Side Yard Setback
b) 1.0 m to Accessory Building Height.

Staff informed of written submissions received for this application prior to the 
Board of Variance hearing. 

Written submissions received: 

Staff provided permit history of the subject property. 

E. Reisen (representing the owner of 5866 Eagle Island) read from a written
submission from the Eagle Harbour Yacht Club, described the variance
application for an accessory building, and responded to Board members’
questions. Staff responded to Board members’ and E. Reisen’s questions.

Chair Radage queried whether anyone else had signed up to address the Board 
regarding the subject application. Staff informed that one member of the public 
had signed up to address the Board regarding the subject application but has 
since chosen to not address the Board. 

Members of the Board considered: 

 All of the submissions;

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

Redacted June 8, 2023 1 

Redacted June 9, 2023 2 

Redacted June 12, 2023 3 

Redacted June 12, 2023 4 

Redacted June 12, 2023 5 

Redacted June 21, 2023 6 

Redacted June 21, 2023 7 

Redacted June 21, 2023 8 

E. Reisen June 21, 2023 9 

E. Reisen June 21, 2023 10 
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 Whether the application was for a minor variance that did not

- result in inappropriate development of the site
- adversely affect the natural environment
- substantially affect the use and enjoyment of adjacent land
- vary permitted uses and densities under the applicable bylaw; or
- defeat the intent of the bylaw; and

 Whether compliance with the bylaw would cause the applicant undue
hardship.

Having read the application dated May 15, 2023, including the applicant’s letter, 
plans and all other related documents, and having read the statutory Notice of 
Hearing for the subject application, and having inspected and/or viewed images 
of the subject site, and having heard the submission of E. Reisen: 

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the Board finds that undue hardship would be caused to the applicant by 
compliance with Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010 (as amended) and orders that 
Application 23-024 regarding an accessory at building at 5866 Eagle Island with 
variances of: 
 0.34 m to Minimum Side Yard Setback
 1.0 m to Accessory Building Height
BE ALLOWED pursuant to the plans dated February 15, 2023 submitted with the
application; AND THAT if construction is not substantially started within 2 years
of the issuance of the Order, the permission terminates and the Zoning Bylaw
applies.

CARRIED 

7. Application 23-025 (5935 Falcon Road)

Staff confirmed the following requested variances regarding a proposed single-
family dwelling:
a) 6.74 m to Front Yard Setback (cantilevered slab structure)
b) 21.5 % to Highest Building Face Exemption (single-family dwelling).

Staff informed of written submissions received for this application prior to the 
Board of Variance hearing. 

Written submissions received: 

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

Redacted June 14, 2023 1 

Redacted June 14, 2023 2 

Redacted Undated 3 

Redacted June 15, 2023 4 

Redacted June 17, 2023 5 
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Staff provided permit history of the subject property. 

A. Voth (representing the owner of 5935 Falcon Road) displayed images and
described the variance application for a proposed single-family dwelling. Staff
and A. Voth responded to Board members’ questions.

Chair Radage queried whether anyone else had signed up to address the Board 
regarding the subject application. Staff informed that no one else had signed up 
to address the Board regarding the subject application. 

A. Voth displayed images and further described the variance application for a
proposed single-family dwelling.

Members of the Board considered: 

 All of the submissions;

 Whether the application was for a minor variance that did not

- result in inappropriate development of the site
- adversely affect the natural environment
- substantially affect the use and enjoyment of adjacent land
- vary permitted uses and densities under the applicable bylaw; or
- defeat the intent of the bylaw; and

 Whether compliance with the bylaw would cause the applicant undue
hardship.

Having read the application dated May 23, 2023, including the applicant’s letter, 
plans and all other related documents, and having read the statutory Notice of 
Hearing for the subject application, and having inspected and/or viewed images 
of the subject site, and having heard the submission of A. Voth: 

Redacted June 19, 2023 6 

Redacted June 19, 2023 7 

Redacted June 19, 2023 8 

Redacted June 19, 2023 9 

Redacted June 19, 2023 10 

Redacted June 20, 2023 11 

Redacted June 20, 2023 12 

Redacted June 20, 2023 13 

Redacted June 21, 2023 14 

Redacted June 21, 2023 15 

Redacted June 21, 2023 16 
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Victoria Rae

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, July 21, 2023 6:02 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Government of Canada launches online 

consultation for the Safe Long-Term Care Act
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Government of Canada launches online consultation for the Safe 

Long-Term Care Act.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose 
any sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on 
links in the message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide 
additional security. 

Good evening, 

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding the launch of the online consultation for the 
Safe Long-Term Care Act. 

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler MP 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

July 21, 2023 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

Every senior in Canada deserves to live in dignity, safety, and comfort, regardless of where they live. 

Budget 2023 outlined the Government's plan to provide close to $200 billion over 10 years in funding to 

provinces and territories to improve health care services for Canadians. Helping Canadians age with 

dignity at home with access to home care or in a safe long-term care (LTC) facility is one of the shared 

priorities of this funding. 

As we saw in our community and across the country, the COVID-19 pandemic shone a light on the 

problems in LTC and highlighted long-standing and systemic challenges across Canada. As the pandemic 

exposed uncomfortable truths within LTC, the Government of Canada is taking action to meet the evolving 

needs of seniors and to work with provinces and territories in order to support improvements. 

Today, the Honourable Jean-Yves Duclos, Minister of Health, and the Honourable Kamal Khera, Minister 

of Seniors, announced the launch of a public online consultation to support the development of a Safe 

LTC Act. 

The development of the Safe LTC Act builds on the Government of Canada’s commitment to support 

seniors and persons with disabilities across the country. On January 31, 2023, the Government of Canada 

welcomed the release of two independent LTC standards from CSA Group and the Health Standards 

Organization (HSO), which provide guidance for delivering services that are safe, reliable and—most 

importantly—centred on residents' needs. 

In the wake of the newly released LTC standards, for which the Government of Canada contributed close 

to $850,000 to develop a robust consultation strategy, this important legislation will aim to help foster 

advancements of the quality and safety in LTC services across the country. 

The 60-day online consultation will invite people, including LTC residents and their families, to share their 

perspectives and expertise on how to improve the quality and safety of LTC, foster the implementation of 

the LTC standards, address human resources challenges, and strengthen accountability in the LTC sector. 

Feedback will help inform the drafting of the legislation. 

https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/programs/consultation-safe-long-term-care.html


-2-
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Recognizing traditional jurisdictional responsibilities over the delivery of LTC, the Government of Canada 

will also work with provincial and territorial governments on the Safe LTC Act and how to best support 

the delivery of quality and safe LTC services. The consultations will also include discussions and 

roundtables with relevant experts and stakeholders to obtain advice on how federal legislation can help 

support improvements in the quality and safety of LTC. 

The Government of Canada is committed to meeting the needs of seniors, including helping to ensure 

they can access the safe, quality health care they need and deserve. 

I highly encourage everyone in our riding to participate in the online consultation, which you can do by 

following the instructions on this webpage. As always, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate 

to reach out. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/programs/consultation-safe-long-term-care.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/programs/consultation-safe-long-term-care.html
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